
The 2024 NFBTG Season 
 
After a record year in 2023, butterfly numbers came down with a bump in 2024, our 54 
transects only recorded 44,262 butterflies. Even with two additional transects it was more 
than a third down on 2023, and the lowest in terms of density since 2016. The table below 
shows the overall comparison back to 2016.  
 

 
The 2024 survey season was a difficult one, with cool, wet and windy conditions affecting 
all invertebrates not just butterflies and also making it challenging to find gaps to get out 
and survey. In spite of the weather we managed over 95% coverage of our transects.   
 
Only five transects improved on 2023, of which one was due to limited access in 2023, 
with the remainder down including three under 50% of their 2023 total. Ten improved on 
their long-term average, generally by a small percentage, although Hightown Common 
was 85% up on average and also recorded an unexpected Marsh Fritillary. Overall our 
transects recorded 78% of their average count.  
 
Of the recorded species only Purple Hairstreak, Green Hairstreak, Orange-tip and 
Brimstone improved on 2023 and Holly Blue, Small Tortoiseshell, Pearl-bordered Fritillary, 
White Admiral and Red Admiral all declined by over 70%.  Comparisons against an 
average are difficult because of the differing number of transects walked each year but the 
early season butterflies fared better in general. The exception was the record number (15) 
of Purple Hairstreak at Warren Farm in July.  No Grizzled Skipper, Purple Emperor or 
Clouded Yellow were recorded but a single White-letter Hairstreak and a (first) Marsh 
Fritillary meant that total species was 33, down by one compared to 2023.  
 
 


